
City of New market
512 Main St
9/17/2019
The City of New Market needs to paint the inside and outside of the City Water Tower.   The work is currently scheduled for the first week in October.  This scheduled date is contingent upon the weather.  We will be keeping our website, www.newmarketia.com, and Facebook page, City of New Market Iowa, updated with any schedule changes.  

The water tower will need to be drained in order to paint the inside.  We will need to convert to pump pressure prior to draining.  There will be a few hours in which the City will be completely without water while routine maintenance is performed.  During the transition from tower to pump, we will be placed under a boil order.  We will be taking water samples and need to have two consecutive passing water tests before we can lift the boil order.  The samples are required to be a minimum of 24 hours apart.  Therefore, this process will take a minimum of 4 days due to testing and shipping times.  
While on pump pressure, the water pressure can be affected by the total current usage.  We will be monitoring the pressure and hope to modify the levels as needed.  It will take 10 days for the inside of the tower to cure after the painting is completed.  After the curing, it will take a few hours to refill the tower.  When switching back from pump pressure to tower, we will again be placed under a boil order following the same guidelines as the initial order during transition.
Our website and Facebook page will be updated with all current information.  Please feel free to contact City Hall if you have any questions regarding this process.

Sincerely,

Angie Tracy
City Clerk

City of New Market
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